Decisions of the Adults and Safeguarding Committee

23 November 2020

Members Present:-

Councillor Sachin Rajput (Chairman)
Councillor Lisa Rutter (Vice-Chairman)

Councillor Golnar Bokaei Councillor Jess Brayne Councillor Felix Byers Councillor Anne Clarke Councillor Jo Cooper Councillor Saira Don Councillor Paul Edwards Councillor Reema Patel Councillor Sarah Wardle

1. MINUTES

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 17 September 2020, be agreed as a correct record.

2. ABSENCE OF MEMBERS

None.

3. DISCLOSURE OF MEMBERS PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS (IF ANY)

Councillor Jo Cooper declared a personal interest and non-pecuniary by virtue of the fact that she is employed by the Royal Free NHS London Foundation Trust.

Councillor Anne Clarke declared a personal interest and non-pecuniary by virtue of the fact that she is a Trustee of the Childs Hill Foodbank.

Councillor Golnar Bokaei declared a personal interest and non-pecuniary by virtue of the fact that she is a Trustee of Barnet Refugee Services.

Councillor Saria Don declared a personal interest and non-pecuniary by virtue of the fact that she is employed by Dillion Care Limited

4. REPORT OF THE MONITORING OFFICER (IF ANY)

None.

5. MEMBERS' ITEMS

At the invitation of the Chairman, Councillor Paul Edwards introduced the Member's Item.

Members Item Request: **Instruction from Committee** that the Committee No further action (see comments request receives an update on the work below) outlined at HOSC to improve crisis care pathways for vulnerable adults and older people with mental health needs during the ongoing pandemic; In particular, how health and social care are working together to ensure reach the widest for support services. Report from HOSC on Cllr Moore's item on mental health support: (Public Pack)Mental Health Crisis Care briefing Agenda Supplement for Health Overview and Scrutiny

18:00

At the invitation of the Chairman, Councillor Anne Clarke introduced the Member's Item.

Members Item Request:

Committee.

(moderngov.co.uk)

I welcome the work and growing partnership between the Council, Barnet Together, the wider Voluntary, Community & Faith Sector and other stakeholders to ensure that people in need have access to food during the ongoing pandemic.

05/10/2020

I understand that the Council is now funding a foodbank co-ordinator to help with this work, and this is also to be welcomed.

I request that the Committee receives a verbal update, and, if necessary, a report on the following:

- details of what funding, and by who, is in place to tackle food poverty in Barnet
- details of what this funding covers
- how the Council is measuring and monitoring food poverty in the Borough
- what assessment has been done of the likely need following Tier 2 restrictions and the current 2nd lock-

Instruction from Committee

That the item is instead considered by the Policy and Resources Committee as the subject matter covers not just Adult Services but is cross-cutting and concerns a number of policy areas that sit within the remit of other Committees.

This would mitigate against several committees looking at the same issue and enable an overall response to the questions raised.

- down given incomes are falling
- how many people are being reached. and assessment has been done about individuals and groups that are not being reached especially isolated older people living alone, those usually receive who day centre support or who need mental health support
- what communications and systems are in place to reach everyone who needs help
- given the digital divide that emerged during the first lockdown - what has been put in place to address this in this second lock-down
- how people are being connected to groups and support
- how social prescribing and health champions are being used to help on this issue
- could the Council look at opening a hub on the west of the Borough or help with transport costs from the East Barnet hub, and are foodbanks able to deliver food to people
- do we have all the necessary PPE for those working and volunteering on food supply

Comments and further actions agreed:

Councillor Paul Edward's Item

The Chairman proposed that as there was a Member Briefing session relating to mental health scheduled for the following week, this item could perhaps be dealt with within that forum. Where any issues were not dealt with at the briefing and where Members thought it might be helpful, Members could subsequently request the Executive Director for Adults and Health to arrange an additional briefing meeting to deal with those residual matters not covered if they so desired.

The Committee agreed with the above proposed action.

The Executive Director for Adults and Health further advised the Committee of a Members seminar scheduled for 1st December 2020 which would specifically include how

mental health services have responded to mental health needs arising because of/and during the pandemic.

RESOLVED that the instructions as set out in the tables above are noted.

6. PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS (IF ANY)

None.

7. BUSINESS PLANNING 2020-25

The Chairman introduced the report which sought the Committee's approval for (i) the revenue savings proposals brought forward and service pressure identified, and (ii) the changes to Fees and Charges, for the budgets within its remit.

A Business Planning report was approved by Policy and Resources Committee on 24th September 2020 outlining the council's updated Medium-Term Financial Strategy (MTFS) to 2024/25 and the future financial challenges facing the council.

With regards to the Fairer Contribution Policy fees and charges, the Chairman clarified that only those who could afford to pay would be asked to contribute and that their income and expenses would be taken into account – this would provide a safeguard for those individuals.

With regards to the Mental Health review, paragraph 2.6.6 refers, the Director for Adults and Health clarified that the 100k referred to a saving that had not been achieved this financial year and was therefore being rolled over to be achieved in the next financial year. At present any unachieved savings were being funded through the additional COVID-19 monies given by central government to local government.

One of reasons the council changed its MTFS direction this year was due to the unpredictability of the future caused by the pandemic. Therefore, the focus was on next year as opposed to looking at the 4 years in detail, pursuant to a decision taken by Policy and Resources.

Following the consideration and discussion of this item, a separate vote was taken on recommendations 1 and 2.

Upon being put to the vote recommendation 1 as set out in the report was declared carried. The vote was recorded as follows:

For	6
Against	5
Abstain	0

Upon being put to the vote recommendation 2 as set out in the report was declared carried. The vote was recorded as follows:

For	6
Against	5
Abstain	0

RESOLVED -

- 1. That the Adults and Safeguarding Committee consider the MTFS proposals that relate to the committee as set out in Appendix A after having considered the initial equalities impacts and refer these recommendations to Policy and Resources Committee for decision.
- 2. That the Adults and Safeguarding Committee consider and approve the proposed new and changed Fees and Charges for 2021/22 as set out in Appendix B and refer these recommendations to Policy and Resources Committee for decision.
- 3. That Committee note the risks associated with these savings proposals. These risks relate both to impact on services and residents and deliverability of savings

8. QUARTER 2 (Q2) 2020/21 RECOVERY AND DELIVERY PLAN PERFORMANCE REPORT

The Chairman introduced the report which provided a thematic overview of performance for Q2 2020/21 focusing on the activities to deliver both the corporate and committee priorities in the Adults and Safeguarding Recovery and Delivery Plan. It also set out the challenges faced within the COVID-19 context.

With regards to supporting the VCS, Barnet along with the Barnet Together Partnership set up a fund for the VCS. The council released £50k in funding administered through the council's grants programme which was for sustainability funding into the sector and particularly aimed at some of the micro organisations. There was also £75k match funded for the COVID-19 community response fund, making that £150k released into the sector, plus central government funding which was released separately.

With regards to the COVID-19 vaccines the Executive Director for Adults and Health, explained that the council along with the other 4 councils in North Central London (NCL) was working with its Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and the North London ICS on both roll out of the flu vaccine and the COVID-19 vaccines. Local authority staff were also working with the NHS on the delivery programme that related to both (i) the strategic planning and (ii) the requirement around estates to ensure there'd be places for people to go to get vaccinated. Work was also underway with the CCG around plans on how to get the COVID vaccine to care homes so both residents and care workers could be vaccinated. There would also be a roving service to reach those who were housebound and unable to get to a vaccination centre.

The Executive Director agreed to include in the next quarterly performance report information on the progress of rolling out the vaccine in the social care sector [Action]

Following the consideration and discussion of this item the Committee;

RESOLVED -

The Committee reviewed the performance, budget and risk information for Q2 2020/21 and made no referrals to Policy and Resources Committee or Financial Performance and Contracts Committee.

9. ADULT SOCIAL CARE ANNUAL COMPLAINTS REPORT - 2019/20

The Chairman provided a brief introduction to the report which gave an overview of compliments and complaints received, and performance in responding to adult social care complaints.

RESOLVED -

1. That the Adults and Safeguarding Committee noted the Annual Complaints Report 2019-2020 and approved the report for publication.

10. CARE AND SUPPORT SERVICE AT STAGG HOUSE EXTRA CARE SCHEME

The Chairman provided a brief introduction to report the which informed the Committee of the approach of engaging in soft market testing, including entering a formal dialogue with Your Choice (Barnet) Ltd (YCB), in relation to the provision of care and support services at Stagg House Extra Care Scheme.

RESOLVED -

- 1. That the Committee noted that the Council will engage in soft market testing, including entering into a formal dialogue with Your Choice (Barnet) Ltd (YCB), in relation to the provision of care and support services at Stagg House Extra Care Scheme.
- 2. That, following the soft market testing, the Executive Director for Adults and Health will progress the commissioning of the provision of care and support services at Stagg House Extra Care Scheme.

11. COMMITTEE FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME

The Committee noted the work programme.

12. ANY OTHER ITEMS THAT THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES ARE URGENT

None.

The meeting finished at 7.58 pm